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HUMAN RELATIONS




Special Meeting

Thursday, June 13, 2019, 5:30 p.m.

Fire Station 14
632 Langdon Street, Fayetteville, NC 28301
Present:
Vice-Chair Eric Olson, Commissioner Rosa Garris-Turner, Commissioner Georgeanna Pinckney, Commissioner Kevin Brooks, Commissioner Jeffrey Wire, Commissioner Maria Del Pilar Salvat, Commissioner William “Bill” J. Milton, II, Secretary Dr. Mark Kendrick,
Absent:
Commissioner Joshua James, Commissioner Gregory “Greg” Foxx, Commissioner Milette Harris, Commissioner Ayax Rangel
Staff Present:
Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; and Willetta Ragin, Human Relations Administrative Specialist
The meeting was called to order at 5:49 p.m. by Vice-Chair Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence and the Pledge of Allegiance led by Commissioner Olson.
Motion to approve June 13, 2019 agenda was made by Commissioner Pinckney, seconded by Commissioner Wire, vote-unanimous.

Motion to approve the May 09, 2019 minutes was made by Commissioner Brooks, seconded by Commissioner Pinckney, vote unanimous.
Committee Reports:

A. Annual Awards Reception. Commissioner Pinckney. A joint meeting for the Martin Luther King Scholarship and Annual Awards Reception Committee is being planned to take place at the Iron Mike Conference Center at 1:00 p.m., June 
B. MLK Scholarship.  Commissioner Harris was absent. Commissioner Olson talked about how well the MLK Scholarship Reception went as presented by the FCHRC. He also stated that he attended the Scholarship Awards Ceremony for the Cumberland Community Foundation, which was well attended and brought back a program to pass around for all commissioners and staff to see. 
Merging of Rapid Response & Hate Crimes-Commissioner Brook
Commissioner Brooks stated he had no report, but promised to have something to present at the next commission meeting. He also stated he loved Dr. Wade’s recommendation to change the name of the combined Committees to the Anti-Bias Committee. 
Director’s Report. Dr. Anthony Wade. See attached.

Next Commission meeting will take place on August 13, 2019 at 5:30 pm. at FFD, 632 Langdon Street.
The Commission regular meeting and all sub-committee meetings are cancelled for the month of July 2019.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:57 p.m., motioned by Commissioner Brooks, seconded by Commissioner Pinckney. Vote unanimous.
Approved_______________________________




(Date)

_______________________________________

Dr. Mark Kendrick, Secretary
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 June 12, 2019 

TO: Human Relations Commission 

FROM: Dr. Anthony Wade, Human Relations Director 

SUBJECT: Director’s Report (June 2019) 
The following is provided for your information and review. 

HRC Meeting in Spring Lake: My sincere thanks to the Town of Spring Lake, N.C. for hosting the May 9, 2019 Human Relations Commission (HRC) meeting and to our excellent guest speaker, retired Army Sergeant Major and the 2018 South View High School Teacher of the Year, Ruby Murray. Additional thanks are extended to Janet Smith, Executive Assistant to the Spring Lake Mayor and Town Manager, for her logistical support and invaluable assistance that added to the success of the meeting. 

Fair Housing Training for United Way of Cumberland County Partner Agencies: On May 20, 2019 the Fayetteville Fair Housing Board and Human Relations Department provided fair housing training for the partner agencies and clients of the United Way of Cumberland County (UWCC). My thanks to UWCC President/CEO Robert Hines and Community Impact Director Chrystal Moore-Williams for our partnership on this session as well as our ongoing collaborations in support of our community's residents. Additional thanks are extended to Fayetteville Technical Community College for graciously serving as the site for this session and its continuing support of human relations programs in the City and County. 

N.C. Local Government Human Relations Commissions and Councils Meeting: On May 28, 2019 I represented the City of Fayetteville and Cumberland County at the N.C. Local Government Human Relations Commissions and Councils Meeting. During the local human relations updates segment, I had the opportunity to relate information involving the successful community engagement dialogue meeting series by the Department and Commission and the Fayetteville Police Department involving the film, "The Hate U Give." 

I also had the opportunity to reconnect with Judge Julian Mann III, Executive Director of the N.C. Office of Administrative Hearings (NC-OAH). NC-OAH’s Civil Rights Division includes the N.C. Human Relations Commission (NCHRC). Per NCHRC’s request, I share information with the State Commission involving the activities of our Commission, Fair Housing Board and the Department and Judge Mann took the opportunity to praise your work openly at the meeting. The meeting was sponsored by NCHRC and NC-OAH and hosted by the Granville County Human Relations Commission at the Granville County Expo and Convention Center in Oxford, N.C. 

Retreat Facilitation of the Salisbury Human Relations Council: On June 1, 2019 I served as presenter and facilitator at the Salisbury Human Relations Council’s Retreat in Salisbury, N.C. The Council’s request was the result of (1) my comments at the N.C. Local Government Human Relations Commissions and Councils meeting in Oxford regarding “The Hate U Give” film screening/community engagement meeting and (2) the members’ attendance at the State’s Commissions and Councils meeting hosted in FCHR 
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Fayetteville on March 29, 2019 by our Department and Commission. My thanks to Council Chair Dennis Rivers, Jr., Council Vice Chair Liliana Spears, and Human Relations Manager Anne Little for their invitation to serve as a facilitator and presenter at their Retreat. It was an honor and privilege to support these dedicated community leaders in support of their Council's mission to "promote inclusiveness, acceptance, and appreciation for all the residents of Salisbury and Rowan County." 

Collaboration with Catholic Charities: On June 4, 2019 Ms. Nazar and I met with Regional Director Wanda Collazo and DOJ Accredited Representative and Immigration Specialist Sara McCormick from Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Raleigh. The meeting involved our future collaboration on training and other services that fall under the Ordinance. We enjoyed an excellent discussion and I look forward to partnering with Catholic Charities on educational and outreach initiatives in support of quality of life issues for our mutual clients and residents in Fayetteville and Cumberland County. 

Presentation at Greater Fayetteville United: My sincere thanks to President K.C. Harney for allowing me to present information involving community engagement at the June 5, 2019 meeting of Greater Fayetteville United (GFU). My remarks and PowerPoint presentation focused on the success of the March 29th “The Hate U Give” movie screening and community engagement meeting at Fayetteville Technical Community College. GFU is a community organization established over 20 years ago by a number of individuals and local organizations (including the Human Relations Commission) in the public, private, nonprofit, religious and higher education sectors. Its efforts have been demonstrated in numerous ways including, but not limited to, Study Circles, Community Conversations, mediation between law enforcement and race relations (in collaboration with the Fayetteville Human Relations Department), and the Social Capital Survey (in partnership with the Human Relations Commission). 

Participation in the Cumberland County Schools Strategic Planning Process: It has been a privilege to be associated with the 2019-2020 strategic planning team of the Cumberland County Schools system. My thanks to School Superintendent Dr. Marvin Connelly for the invitation to be a part of this process. The proposed plan will be presented to the County Board of Education this month for its review and action as deemed appropriate. 

Collaboration with FTCC. Per a request from Commissioner Georgeanna Pinckney, on June 11, 2019 Ms. Nazar and I met with Commissioner Pinckney and Dr. Elmore Lowery, Dean of College and Career Readiness at Fayetteville Technical Community College (FTCC). The purpose of the meeting was to explore opportunities for collaboration with FTCC. We identified the opportunities for training over 600 students over several months in fair housing and human relations topics. My thanks to Commissioner Pinckney for her role in this future collaboration.
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